
 

 

FAIR PARK FIRST 
MINUTES OF MEETING OF 

THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 

February 19, 2019 
 

A meeting of the Board of Directors (the “Board”) of Fair Park First, a Texas non-profit 
corporation (the "Corporation"), was held at Heritage Hall of Honor, Briscoe Carpenter, 
Livestock Center, Fair Park National Historic Landmark, 1403 Washington St. Dallas, 
TX  75210 on February 19 , 2019, at 6:20 p.m. 
 
Directors Present:  Norman Alston 

Darren L. James 
Veletta Forsythe Lill 
Margo R. Keys 
Mercedes Fulbright 
Ovidia E. Amaya 

 
Directors Absent: Arcilia Acosta 

Rev. Donald Parrish 
John Proctor 
Emily Ledet 
 

Guests: Robert Stewart, Fair Park Board Liaison 
 Sonya Woods, Fair Park Board Liaison 
 Burt Vandenburg, Dallas City Attorney’s Office 
 Barbard Martinez, Dallas City Attorney’s Office 
 Peter Sullivan, Spectra 
 
Legal Counsel: Robert McCormick, Winstead PC  

Sean Brown, Winstead PC  
 

Mr. Norman Alston acted as the secretary of the meeting.  Mr. Darren James served as 
the chair of the meeting. 

1. Call to Order. 

Mr. Darren L. James officially called the meeting to order.  Six of the Board members 
were in attendance at the meeting; therefore, a quorum was not present. As a result of the lack of 
a quorum, the meeting proceeded as an informational meeting. No official business as conducted. 

2. Report from the President.  

Darren L. James, as President of the Corporation, provided a general update on the 
operations of Fair Park. Additionally, Mr. James provided a summary of his meetings with the 
Office of Cultural Affairs regarding the art in Fair Park and his meeting with the Board of Dallas 
Park and Recreation regarding contract compliance and his quarterly report about Fair Park. 
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3. Report from the Secretary. 

Norman Alston, as Secretary of the Corporation, reminded the Board to watch the 
training videos online regarding the Texas Open Meetings Act and Public Information Act (Open 
Record Act). Additionally, during his report, he welcomed Burt Vandenburg and Barbara 
Martinez to give a briefing about the Texas Open Meetings Act and Public Information Act 
(Open Record Act), respectively. 

4. Report from Spectra 

Peter Sullivan provided a general update on past and future events to be held at Fair Park. 
Additionally, he provided an update on the planning for the Community Park and the preparation 
of Fair Park Master Plan. 

5. Report of Board Development Committee. 

Ms. Forsythe Lill, Chairperson of the Board Development Committee, shared with the 
Board that the Board Development Committee is looking to appoint Jason Brown and Sonja 
McGill to the Board and shared each of their resumes with the Board.  

6. Report of Executive Director Development Committee. 

Ms. Forsythe Lill, member of the Executive Director Development Committee, shared 
with the Board that the job description for the Executive Director position with the Corporation 
is done and they are currently reviewing resumes. 

7. Report of Facilities/Historic Preservation Committee. 

Mr. Alston, Chairperson of the Facilities Committee, provided a written update 
demonstrating the role of the committee and its current members, which is attached hereto as 
Exhibit A.  
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EXHIBIT A 

FACILITIES/HISTORIC PRESERVATION REPORT 

[Attached] 

 










